MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE 

DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

SEPTEMBER 13, 2007

The regular meeting of the Board of Health was held September 13, 2007 in the Delaware County Commissioners Court Room on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County Building.  Chairperson Mrs. Judi Harris called the meeting to order at 7:05pm.  The following board members were present:

Mrs. J. Harris, Dr. G. Costello, Dr. J. Peterson, Dr. J. Roepke, Mrs. K. Hutson, RN, Mrs. B. Terhune.  Dr. Wilkins, Health Officer, was also present.

Chairperson Harris asked for corrections to the August minutes.  No corrections were made; a motion was made to approve the minutes and approved unanimously.  

Dr. Roepke reported on the Delaware County Health Needs Assessment breakfast which was held on September 6th at the Ball State Alumni Center.  Dr. Roepke stated a nice crowd was in attendance.  Kelly Stanley was supportive of the mission. The next meeting is scheduled for 1pm at the United Way Office on September 21st.   Chairperson J. Harris attended the breakfast as well and stated how well Dr. Roepke handled the comments from some of the participants.  Minutes of the meeting will be sent to all participants. 
Tobacco Settlement Funds were discussed.  A presentation was made by LeeAnn Mengelt who was representing Gateway Clinic.  Mrs. Mengelt gave a brief overview of her background before coming to Gateway Clinic.  Mrs. Mengelt stated a goal of Gateway is to maintain or improve the health of their clients who represent the uninsured population of Delaware County.  On behalf of the Gateway Clinic, Mrs. Mengelt requested $30,000 of the Tobacco Settlement Funds. Mr. Mark Stagge, of the Family YMCA presented a breakdown of last years Kids Marathon.  Mr. Stagge said the projections for participants should be around 1200 children.  Dr. Costello questioned the advertising money spent and if Mr. Stagge thought it was beneficial to the project which Mr. Stagge confirmed.  After further discussion K. Hutson asked Mr. Stagge to clarity the request due to the fact of two different amounts.  Mr. Stagge said the request was for $18.000.  Chairperson Harris reminded the board of the request by LifeStreams for the Senior Games for $3,000.  Mr. Jones confirmed receipt of $50,300.  After further discussion Dr. Costello made a motion to give Gateway Clinic $30,000, YMCA Kid Marathon $17,300 and LifeStreams Senior Games $3000, seconded by Dr. Roepke.  Motion carried. Mr. Jones explained once County Council has approved the request, the State approval would be next with distribution of the checks to follow.    

Mr. Jones discussed the open position of the Preparedness Coordinator.  He stated the funding is through October 2007 but not guaranteed after that point.  Mr. Jones explained discussion at the state level of the Preparedness Coordinator becoming a regional position which would be responsible for several counties and not just one.  Mr. Jones pointed out this was just speculation at this point but he and Dr. Wilkins agreed not to fill the opening at this time.  The board agreed with their position. 
Chairperson Harris spoke on a new manual by OSHA on Preparedness and how their requirements have changed.  Dr. Peterson asked if Delaware County had created Preparedness manual or a plan in writing.  Dr. Wilkins and Mr. Jones said one was being created but not finished.  

Mr. Jones reported the County Council had not passed the 2008 budget; the council asked if departments would be able to function on their 2006/2007 budgets if needed.  Mr. Jones informed the council the health department would be able to conduct business under those circumstances if needed.  The council questioned the line item of dilapidated housing and Mr. Jones explained the amount.  
The county WebSite had technical difficulties; it should be presented during the October board meeting. 

The board asked for a report from Mr. Donald Dunnuck, Health Department legal council, at the next board meeting.  Mr. Jones reported on the case which went in front of the State Supreme Court which Mr. Dunnuck represented the Health Department.
Chairperson Harris asked for further business, motion made to adjourn the meeting, seconded and carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Judi Harris, Chairperson

Dr. Donna Wilkins, Health Officer
